
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

        
       June 26, 2023 
        
Honorable Sherri Golden 
Secretary of the Board 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 
 
Brian O Lipman, Esq. 
Director 
New Jersey Division of Rate Counsel 
140 East Front Street, 4th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
 
 
 Re: In the Matter of Pinelands Water Company 
  For Approval of an Increase in its Rates for 
  Water Service and Other Tariff Changes 
  BPU Docket No. WR22090555 
  OAL Docket No. PUC 08466-2022S 
 
Dear Secretary Golden and Director Lipman: 

Pinelands Water Company (“Pinelands”), Petitioner in the above-referenced matter, 
submits this correspondence to follow up on the requirement set forth in Paragraph 3 of the 
Stipulation of Settlement that was filed in the above-referenced matter on March 9, 2023, 
approved by an Administrative Law Judge Initial Decision issued on March 13, 2023, and 
subsequently approved by final Order of the Board issued on April 12, 2023. 

 
Specifically and in accordance with Paragraph 3 of the Stipulation of Settlement, 

Pinelands hereby confirms that the redevelopment of Well #2 is complete and the redeveloped 
Well #2 was placed into service earlier today. As such, Pinelands intends to proceed with Phase 
IV of implementation of the rate increase agreed to in the Stipulation of Settlement with that 
specific phase effective October 1, 2024. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (732) 638-7506 or 
jkooper@middlesexwater.com. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
   
 
      Very truly yours, 

      
      Jay L. Kooper, Esq. 
      General Counsel 
 
cc:  Service List (via electronic mail) 


